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SUBJECT SUBMISSION OF LIST OF POTENTIAL BARANGAY(s) / 
SITIO(s) BENEFICIARIES WITH NUMBER OF HOUSEHOLDS 
FOR PHOTOVOLTAIC MAINSTREAMING/SOLAR HOME 
SYSTEM PROJECTS (PVM/SHS) 

As the nation's goal of achieving Total Electrification by 2028, it is crucial that we explore 
sustainable alternatives to provide electricity to communities without access to reliable 
power sources. With this, the National Electrification Administration (NEA) hereby request 
all electric cooperatives to submit a list of potential barangay(s) or sitio(s) with total 
number of beneficiaries for the PVM/SHS initiative through board resolution on or before 
06 October 2023. 

In preparing the list, please consider the following criteria: 

a. Areas where distribution lines are either physically or technically unviable for line 
extension; 

b. Areas with dispersed households with no access to the grid; 
c. Areas which ECs deemed not feasible for grid connection within the next 5 years 

orso. 

We recognize that electric cooperatives play an important role in catering to the electricity 
needs of their communities. By providing us with a list of potential beneficiaries, it would 
enable us to take a step forward in bringing renewable energy solutions and achieving 
total electrification. 

We would appreciate if you send us the advance copy of the documents at email address 
nea ored@yahoo.com. 

For your submission and cooperation. 

~~--~ 
ERNESTO 0. SILVANO, JR. 
Deputy Administrator for Technical Services 
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